
MANGUZI HOSPITAL

MANGUZI HOSPITAL 
NEWS NEWS 

OCT-DEC 2016 

Manguzi Hospital  had to say goodbye to one of its finest co-workers. Dr Immelman has 

always been extremely professional, hard-working team player.  He has brilliant mind and 

always had big plans for Manguzi Hospital.  “I am very happy that some of the plans were 

successful like the building of Pediatric and female ward” he said.  As sad as they were, 

Manguzi Hospital Management wished him luck and  that he enjoys his retirement. 

S T A Y   I N F O R M E D 

FAREWEL DR. E. IMMELMAN 
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Cutting of the cake by Dr. Immelman 
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In her speech the District Manager said “For someone to retire, it is good for his 
benefit but not good for other people, we are bidding farewell to someone who never 
took sides, who never keeps grudges. For the period that I spent in the District I never 
received a complaint about Doctor Immelman. He came to this hospital thinking he will 
only spend one year,  but l he spent  23 years in service.  

Farewell Doctor, the entire Manguzi Hospital and UMkhanyakude district will
 always miss you”. 

The farewell party was honoured by 
the precence of the board member 
(Mr M Mthiyane) and the 
representative from MaTCH (Ms. R. 
Lethlogile) who said “Dr Immelman is 
a unique person in a way that in a 
meeting you will speak for a long time 
and he will just keep quite, then  

after that he will only say one word 
and the problem will be solved .  He 
knows every corner of the Manguzi 
Hospital”.   
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Ms Themba –Mkhanyakude District manager 

Ms.R Lethlogile– MaTCH Programme Manager 
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It was great Christmas for children in the pediatric ward, after East Coast Radio  

donated Christmas presents for them.  Manguzi Hospital Management thanked 

East coast for putting a smile on the children's face. 
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EARLY CHRISTMAS AT PAEDIATRIC WARD 

Dr E. receiving presents 
Dr E receiving a poem about him 

Sister L Vumase receiving gift on behalf of Pediatric ward 



Ngaphansi kwesiqubulo esithi “ Silwa nezifo, silwa nezifo, sinika ithemba”, umnyango 

wezempilo kwa-Zulu Natal usuqhamuke nohlelo olusha lapho umuntu ehlolwa aphinde ani-

kezwe imishanguzo yakhe ngaleso sikhathi, loluhlelo luzokwenziwa kuwo wonke umuntu 

ngaphandle kokubhekelela ukuthi amasosha akhe mangaki.  Lena kungenye yezindlela uHu-

lumeni azama ukulwa ngayo nezifo.  Umphakathi waseBhekabantu wawuphume ngo-

buningi bayo ozolalela loluhlelo. 
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Sample Image BHEKABANTU CLINIC  AWARENESS ON TEST  AND 

INITIATE  CAMPAIGN 

Bhekabantu community– Test and initiate awareness 



……...page 4 continues 

Sister M.B Tembe spoke about teenage pregnancy and family planning.  She explained 
different types of family planning, how to prevent teenage pregnancy and also on how to 
protect yourself and your partner from transmission of sexual diseases.  

Manguzi Hospital News I    PAGE 05  

Sister M B Tembe addressing the community 

From left Bhekabantu Operational Manager Sister E.N Manzini and 
Sister T.O Mlungwana from Manguzi Hospital who spoke about 
HIV test and Initiate programme.  
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